BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL


[image: image1.png]



Minutes of the Property Committee meeting held in the Council Chamber at

6.00pm on Tuesday 11 October 2011

	Present
	Cllr Mrs Shapland, Mrs Smith, Mrs Spear, Mrs Blackmore, Anderson and Cornick.



	PR/08/2011/12
	Apologies


	Received from Cllr Bonds and Mrs Smith.

	PR/09/2011/12
	Declarations of Interest


	None received.

 

	PR/10/2011/12
	Minutes
	The minutes of the Property meeting held on 26 September 2011 were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.



	PR/11/2011/12
	Four-year Development Plan


	The Committee considered its four-year development plan.

Maintenance schedule for parish owned seats, bins and bus shelters – It was discussed that the Council considers taking over all bus shelters in Braunton currently owned by North Devon Council and Devon County Council, and investigate advertising agreements to provide an income to maintain and repair the shelters.

Members also considered implementing a Memorial Bench scheme in the village, as there had in the past, been requests from the public to dedicate a bench in memorial of a loved one.  Currently this scheme is only available on the Memorial Gardens, but Members felt that it could be opened up to the wider village and promoted via the Council’s website and newsletter.

Condition surveys and risk assessments of all parish owned properties – Members considered that it would need to set up a structure for regular surveying and risk assessments of its properties.  It was agreed that this would be carried out in-house unless specialist advice is required.

Parish Hall roof review – Members noted that some work to the parish hall roof had already been carried out in 2009, but the works had not been completed.  

RECOMMENDED: That a new review be carried out of the parish hall roof and the Illingworth Shelter roof.

Repairs and replacement of parish hall doors and fire doors – Members considered the condition of the parish hall doors and fire doors.

RECOMMENDED: 

a. That the two double fire doors in the parish hall be replaced.

b. Door closures be purchased and installed on the parish hall inner foyer doors.

c. That the back door is not replaced, but it be repaired and redecorated.

d. That costs for closure mechanisms for internal fire doors be obtained and brought back to a future meeting.

Improvements to the Council Offices to comply with Heath and Safety and provide better insulation of the building – The Parish Clerk informed Members that the parish offices are poorly insulated and require additional heating the winter months.  Members also considered that the desk in the front office needed to be replaced, as it is to low to the ground and not comfortable to work at for long periods of time.  It was also noted that the Assistant Clerks should be facing reception so they can see members of the public approaching.

RECOMMENDED: 

a. That a Green Audit be carried out of the parish council offices and recommendations for improved insulation be submitted to a future Committee meeting.

b. That a new desk be purchased for the front office.



	PR/12/2011/12
	Budget 2012/13
	Members considered its draft budget for 2012/13.

RECOMMEDED: That the Committees draft budget for 2012/13 attached as Appendix A be referred to Finance & Administration Committee for approval.




	
	The meeting closed at 8.05 p.m.

………………………………………Chairman
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